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Guidance for Business owners, 
If you have a sick employee and are unsure of how to proceed:
Employees who are exhibiting fever or respiratory symptoms should stay home and notify their supervisor. If they become sick at work, they should go home immediately. Generally, employees are expected to stay out of the workplace until they are fever free for at least 24 hours without taking fever-reducing medications. Employees should consult their health care provider immediately if they have symptoms of COVID-19 (fever, cough, shortness of breath) and/or believe they have been exposed to someone with COVID-19. If you are diagnosed with COVID-19 and/or notified that you are under quarantine, you should comply with your health care providers and public health recommendations for care and quarantine. 
Your health care provider will screen you to see if you meet criteria to be tested for COVID-19, as testing supplies are limited. The qualifications for who gets tested is changing every day, so please be patient with your health care provider, as they have to follow the guidance of the CDC and North Dakota Department of Health. 
If you are unsure of how to proceed with a sick employee, please call the 
North Dakota Department of Health hotline at 866-207-2880
Also, see the link below for guidance for your business from the CDC.
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/guidance-business-response.html

									Thank you, 
Samantha Wentz
LRDHU Pierce County Health Nurse
701-776-6783
